Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 with Treasurer, Karen Craven, to ask for more specific information reported on her monthly statements. She agreed to comply.

Mr. Roger Coulombe and Mr. & Mrs. Custeau came in to inquire about the cost of the two lots owned by the town on Riverside Drive which are approved for a trailer site. Sel. Mansfield explained that the town had taken these lots as a guarantee that the road through Riverside Drive would be paved in readiness to be accepted as a town maintained road. The Selectmen advised that there is a possibility that these lots would have to be sold at public auction in accordance to a town ordinance. The Selectmen promised to bring the matter up with the Planning Board and will notify the two interested parties of any development.

It was agreed among the Selectmen that, pending appointments to the various committees that the officers now in office would have their terms extended one month.

Nomination for Chairman of the Board of Selectmen was held. Sel.Olson nominated Sel. Mansfield but he declined. Sel. Olson was unanimously elected to serve as Chairman of the Board for the following year.

Adjourned at 11:00 pm